Minutes of Elmsted Parish Council Meeting 
held in the Village Hall on Tuesday, 1st September 2009
Present
Cllr Browning in the Chair


Cllr Argar

Cllr Castle




Cllr Browning
Cllr Fox




Cllr Francesconi

There was one member of the public in attendance.

Apologies for absence: Apologies were received from Cllrs Thrupp and Carey.

There were no declarations of interest 
Minutes of the last meeting were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

There were no matters arising.
Appointment of a Temporary Officer
A letter had been received from Mrs Thrupp explaining that Cllr Will Thrupp will be unable to attend meetings for the foreseeable future due to ill health.  It was agreed that the Clerk would send him a note.  
In the absence of a Chairman it was unanimously agreed that Cllr Browning would step up to be the temporary Chairman and Cllr Argar would stand in as temporary Vice-Chairman.

Cllr Argar was added as a signatory on the account.

Payment to Hastingleigh PCC for the Welcome Pack
The Council agreed the payment of £10 towards the printing costs of the Welcome Pack.
Correspondence
The Audit has been completed and the Audit Commission have raised no issues with the Audit process.
Financial Statement was approved.

Cheques were signed Hastingleigh Parish Council for £195 (£50 towards the fireworks and £145 towards the upkeep of the playing field),  Hastingleigh PCC for £10 for printing costs of the Welcome Pack and £57.50 for Audit Commission for the External Audit.
Planning
There had been no planning applications.
The application at the pottery has been approved.

It was noted that Stelling Minnis Parish Council have made it known that they are trying to get the old Stonegates site designated as a brownfield site.
Cllr Carey

Cllr Carey had emailed the Clerk to say that she had managed to secure two new signs for Elmsted Parish Council.  It was agreed that these should replace the existing signs at Hill Street and at Dundas.
Public Participation

There public had no comment to bring before the Council
Any Other Business

It was noted that the finger post at Elmsted Court needs re-painting.  It was agreed that the Clerk would place an advert in the magazine for a public spirited volunteer to undertake this.
Cllr Browning reported that he had succeeded in getting the badger spoil removed after 3 attempts over 4 months.  It has now been cleared.

Cllr Argar reported that there had been cause for an ambulance to attend Elmsted Church recently and Mr Griffiths had asked him to bring to the attention of the Council that the Ambulance would not attend unless a street name was given and there are no street names visible.  It was agreed that the Clerk would ask Cllr Carey about the policy for naming rural streets in Shepway.

The next meeting was confirmed as Tuesday, 1st December 2009.

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed.

